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Environmental Improvement Board 

1190 St. Francis Dr. Suite N4050 

Santa Fe, NM 87505 

Subject: Opposition to the Proposed Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks 

Rules in New Mexico 

Dear Environmental Improvement Board, 

 

I am writing to express my concerns and opposition to the proposed Advanced Clean 

Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks Rules that are currently under consideration in New 

Mexico. As a Shop Foreman, I believe that while the intentions behind these regulations 

are commendable, their implementation may have unintended negative consequences 

for the automotive industry. 

Firstly, I am concerned about the economic impact of these rules. The initial cost of 

transitioning to cleaner vehicles is substantial, and not all businesses or individuals may 

be able to afford these changes. This could lead to economic consequences, such as job 

losses, increased operational costs, etc. It is essential to consider the economic viability 

for all stakeholders before mandating such significant changes. 

Secondly, the infrastructure required to support these rules is currently insufficient. For 

effective implementation, New Mexico would need a robust network of charging 

stations and maintenance facilities for electric vehicles (EVs), which is currently lacking. 

Without proper infrastructure, the rules may not achieve their intended environmental 

benefits. 

While I support the goal of reducing emissions and moving towards a more sustainable 

future, I believe it is crucial to approach these changes thoughtfully and inclusively. I 

urge you to consider the potential drawbacks and unintended consequences of the 

Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks Rules. 



I hope that my concerns will be taken into consideration as you deliberate on these 

regulations. I am open to further discussion on this matter and look forward to a 

solution that balances environmental concerns with economic and practical realities. 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

Sincerely, 

Willbert Nez  


